TOWN OF BERGEN Newsletter

From the Desk of Town Supervisor, Ernie Haywood....

Both myself and the entire Town Board continue to look for ways to improve efficiencies and reduce expenditures. Toward the end of the year, we completed an energy audit of Town Buildings and have taken the recommendations under advisement (this audit was funded by a grant received in 2024). As a next step, we have completed a building needs assessment and are exploring options to consolidate Town business offices to one site. Currently, we are exploring the feasibility of adding to the Town Hall space to move the Code Enforcement officer and Assessor office to the Town Hall. We believe this consolidation would not only be more economical, it would also be much more convenient for residents and staff. This option would allow us to move the Historian's office to the library building. We are also looking at the potential of upgrades to the museum.

Currently we are pursuing grant funding to improve our records retention and storage program. I applied for and received funding from Genesee County that will pay for a grant writer to submit a records management grant to New York State. The improved record storage would be for the court, building department, assessor, town clerk, supervisor, and historian records.

Some year end updates: we have transitioned to our new financial software and brought our accounting function in-house; the Town Clerk and Supervisor's annual reports have been filed with the Town Board; and the zoning officer's annual report has been filed with the State. By the time this newsletter is out, the Town's Annual Financial Report to the State will have been filed.

At Robins Brook Park, the Electric Vehicle Charging Station is up and running. Please check the Town website for the fee schedule and information in this issue of the Town's newsletter for more information. A special thanks to Highway Superintendent Joel Pocock and Town Clerk Teresa Robinson for all their work on this project. We are still pursuing the potential of installing a permanent restroom at the park. We have obtained preliminary sketches and cost estimate from an architect and are looking at options. We have applied for a Lowe's grant to purchase a pre-built accessible stainless-steel restroom that our highway department would install on a foundation and for funding to construct bocce courts. Our goal is to provide activities at the park for all ages. Thank you to the Bergen Business & Civic Association for the \$4,000.00 donation to Robins Brook Park to help with this endeavor.

Continued....



March, April, & May 2025

Bergen Town Supervisor							
Ernie Haywood							
494-1121 ext. 122							
Deputy Supervisor							
Belinda Grant							
own Board							
Jim Starowitz							
Karen Ely							
Mark Swanson							
own Clerk							
Teresa Robinson							
494-1121 ext. 120							
lighway Superintendent							
Joel Pocock							
494-1121 ext.300							
Assessor Rhonda Saulsbury							
494-1121 ext. 100							
lanning/Zoning							
Gerry Wood							
(585) 490-4152							
ecephysi into astroom							
nside this issue							
own Highway 2							
County Legislature3							
own Clerk4							
ergen Business & Civic							
ssociation5							
yron-Bergen Public							
ibrary6 & 7							
ergen Fire Dept8							
own Historian9							
vents10							

Tax collection season is over and I thought I would use this opportunity to remind taxpayers that the Bergen Town Board was able to keep the budget below the New York State Tax Cap for the first time in many years. The tax cap allowed us to raise taxes by \$22,431 on a \$2.6 million budget. We only increased taxes by \$21,405. Between new growth and an updated roll, our tax base grew by \$23,804,464 or 11.25%. This increase, coupled by the very small tax levy increase, resulted in a tax rate reduction from the 2024 rate of \$2.8003 to \$2.5743 in 2025. This \$.226 rate drop meant the impact of the assessment increase was only about 2.46% for Ernie Haywood, Supervisor the average property owner which was close to the inflation rate.

I am honored to be a recipient of the 2025 Bergen Business and Civic Association (BBCA) Community Service Award. The award was presented on February 22 at the annual banquet held at the Batavia

Country Club. Congratulations to the other recipients: Tom Tiefel, Amy Phillips, Don Cunningham, and Ed and Ginny Adams. Our community is fortunate to have so many people willing to give back. Thank you to the Bergen Business and Civic Association for all you do to make Bergen a great place to live, work and play.

Finally, I would like to thank Highway Superintendent Joel Pocock and his crew for the excellent job they have done keeping our roads clear during this challenging winter.

Town Board Meetings

March 11, 2025 7:00 pm

April 8, 2025 7:00

May 13, 2025 7:00 pm

Sunday, March 9, 2025

From the Desk of County Legislator Christian Yunker.....

We are off and running in 2025 with all of us ready for Spring. It has been a real Winter these past couple of months. Our highway department has been very busy keeping roads clean and looks like we will make it with enough Salt. Our long time head of the Department of Public Works Tim Hens is retiring after 35 years of service to the County this Summer. He is being replaced by home grown talent Laura Wadhams. Laura has been the Assistant County Engineer for many years and was in charge of all the Departments federal road, bridge and airport projects. She was also the County lead for the construction of the new County Jail.

There is a County wide Fire Service Committee that has been regularly meeting. There has been excellent feedback from these meetings with a lot of positive momentum. There is legitimate effort or improve efficiencies and improve communication between departments as locally and nationwide we continue to decline in volunteer numbers. You will continue to hear



more about this. Broadband construction continues to all remaining address points throughout the County.

We are looking to wrap up phase 2 of the water infrastructure project this Summer with the remaining pumps stations getting their final punch list items checked off. We have changed engineers to Arcadis. These are national experts in the field of water infrastructure. They have incredible expertise as they work through the basis of design throughout the Spring and Summer months. There has been a lot of activity in the STAMP site in Alabama as Edwards Vacuum (a leading developer and manufacturer of sophisticated vacuum pumps to support the semi-conductor industry) continues to progress very well with construction of the \$350 million facility that's expected to create 600 jobs. This is supposed to come online in 2026. Feel 4 ree to reach out anytime.

From the Desk of Highway Superintendent, Joel Pocock.....

With winter hopefully behind us, Spring clean up and road work begins!
Brush pick up will begin (weather permitting) on May 12. We will make one trip down each road throughout the town. Please have your brush out to the road prior to the start day.

I am in the process of planning road work, more details to follow. Check our Facebook page and website for further details.

Thank you to the BBCA for the \$4,000. donation to Robins Brook Park. I am currently looking to purchase new players benches, roadside safety net, and benches for the walking trail. A much welcomed addition to the park.

Please don't hesitate to reach out to me with any questions or concerns, I can be reached at 585 494-1121 ext. 300. Highway hours are 7:00 am to 3:30 pm Monday thru Friday.

In closing, myself and crew wishing you a Happy Spring!



Community Corner SHARE THE ROAD, SAVE A LIFE

Tips for Motorists



Cars kill and injure people

- LOOK out for pedestrians and bicycles everywhere, at all times, especially on rural roads, where typically there are no sidewalks.
- **SLOW DOWN** around people on the street, in school zones, and in neighborhoods where children are present.
- **SPEED KILLS.** Driving slower than the speed limit is the right thing for safety. Even slowing down by 10 mph can reduce the chances of injury or death by a factor of four or more.

Tips for Pedestrians



Walk Where it is Safe

- Use sidewalks if they are provided.
- If a sidewalk is not available, walk AGAINST traffic. This allows you to make eye contact with drivers.

Crossing

- · Always use a crosswalk if provided.
- If a crosswalk isn't available, use a location with as few obstructions as possible.
 Remember, cars have the right-of-way if there is no crosswalk!

Tips for Bicyclists



Bicyclists should always maintain a safe distance between traffic and curbs, while holding a predictable line.

- Always ride on the RIGHT SIDE of the road.
 Riding on the left is dangerous and against NYS law.
- Bicyclists MUST follow the same traffic laws as drivers of motor vehicles.



From the Desk of Town Clerk, Teresa Robinson....

Town Clerk Hours:

Monday – Thursday 8 am – 4:30 pm Closed from 12:00 pm – 12:30 pm Friday 8 am—11 am Evening hours available by appointment 494-1121 ext. 120

The Clerks' office will be closed for the following Holidays:

Friday, April 18 Good Friday

Monday, May 26 Memorial Day

Town & County Taxes

The last day to pay your Town & County Taxes in person at the Town Hall will be Monday, March 31, 2025.

Dog License Renewals

Please remember to renew your dog's license with the Town Clerk. If your dog is 4 months old or older they need to be registered with an updated rabies vaccination. The County holds free rabies clinics, the next clinic will be held on May 15 at the Genesee County Fairgrounds, Batavia.

Thank you to our Highway
Department for working endless
hours to keep our streets clear and
safe. Nice job!

CONGRATULATIONS to the 2025
Bergen Business & Civic Association
Honorees!
Ed & Ginny Adams
Don Cunningham
Ernie Haywood
Amy Phillips
Tom Tiefel
Thank you to the BBCA for hosting this special event.

The Town of Bergen's Electric charging station is available for use at Robin's Brook Park.



Join now

- 1. Go to charge.evokesystems.com to download the app
- 2. Press "Join Now"
- 3. Enter email and password
- 4. Evoke will send you a confirmation email
- 5. Confirm your account by opening the Confirmation email from Evoke and Click "Confirm Now"

First time logging in/Adding Payment

- 1. Login with email and password
- 2. Click on "Your Name" to view your profile
- 3. Add Payment method if station Requires payment or skip

United Way's Day of Caring

The Town had a wonderful group of volunteers
last year and will be
participating again this year!
Mark your calendars for May 15, 2025.
Anyone can sign up, an individual,
family, group of friends or a business.
March 3—May 8 Day of Caring Projects go
live for volunteers at
volunteerunited.com





As we welcome spring and its warmer weather, the BBCA has kicked off the new year by sending out membership letters to our current members. If you're not yet a member and would like to learn more, we invite you to join us at our meetings, which take place at 7 PM on the third Monday of each month at the Byron Bergen Public Library. Our roster comprises not only local businesses but also private community members who generously share their time, support, and resources to cultivate a spirit of community and growth.

We are thrilled to share our recent achievements and invite you to take part in our upcoming events, which aim to strengthen our community ties.

- Our Community Outreach in 2024 included both Teacher Appreciation Day in May and a School Supply Drive in August, both of which were immensely successful.
- In December, the BBCA proudly presented a check for \$4,000 to the Town to support planned improvements at Robins Brook Park. We are eager to see this park flourish. This funding is made possible by those who attend and support events like Park Fest each year. The 2024 Park Fest was a tremendous success, and planning for 2025 is already in progress with exciting new initiatives on the horizon!
- On February 22nd, we hosted our 2025 Recognition Banquet at the Batavia Country Club, featuring a dinner, a presentation by Anne Sapienza sharing the rich history of our longstanding Association, and entertainment from our very own Byron Bergen Singing Silhouettes. This event provided an opportunity to gather and honor individuals who have consistently dedicated themselves to serving our community. Congratulations to the following honorees:

Ed & Ginny Adams
Don Cunningham
Ernie Haywood
Amy Phillips
Tom Teifel

Be Sure to Save the Dates for the Following 2025 BBCA Sponsored Events:

April 12th - Easter Egg Hunt And Lunch with the Easter Bunny

PARK FESTIVAL JUNE 14th, 2025

TBD Garage Sale Days and 3rd Annual Community Kickball Game

TBD All Hallow's Eve

We encourage everyone to get involved and support these initiatives. Your participation strengthens the bonds within our community and fosters a positive impact. For more information on how to volunteer or attend any of our events, please visit our website at Bergenbca.com or email us at bbca1896@gmail.com.

Together, we can make a difference!

Library hours

Sunday and Monday – Closed Tues. -10-1 and 2-7 Weds. 10-1 and 2-7 Thurs.- 10-1 and 2-7 Friday - 10-6 Saturday - 10-1

The Library has copy /fax / scanning service for a small cost. Spectrum Internet on three computers, Wi-Fi and interlibrary loans from any Library in the NIOGA Library system. You can follow us on Facebook. If you would like to get on our e-mail list – just call us or e-mail your information to byrbgn@nioga.org

For more information on our services or programs, please call the Library at 494-1120.



Did you know?

- The Library is Bigger than it Looks-The Byron-Bergen's interlibrary loan service gives you access to collections at other libraries! Being part of the Nioga Library system gives you opportunities to interloan books from Niagara, Orleans, and Genesee County Libraries. Just check out our online catalog with your valid Library card-- Unlock millions of books, audio books, music CD's, and DVD's available to you! Can't wait for delivery to the Library? Take your card to other libraries in the system and check it out yourself!
- The Library has several free options for online and downloadable books, audiobooks, magazines, music and movies you can read on your computer, smart phone, dedicated eBook reader, or tablet. Just go to the Byron-BergenPublicLibrary.org website and click on Libby, Kanopy, and Hoopla to find out more!







Our newest addition is Kanopy app for digital movies and TV series
All you need is a valid Library card to sign-up!

The Library is more than just books –
there are movies and music, programs for
all ages, book sales, and much more.
Check us out at www.Byron-BergenPublicLibrary.org or follow us on
Facebook and Instagram.

NYS FREE Tax Assistance -We are so pleased to be partnering with the NYS Department of Taxation and Finance to offer FREE tax help and e-filing. Appointments are available on **Tuesday March**, **18th**, **and Tuesday**, **April 1st** —each day there are time slots available between 11:00 am and 5:00 pm. Call the Library at 494-1120 to register for which day, and appointment time slot you want.

We have New York tax forms available here! You also can go to the website at www.nystax.gov and go to forms to print from home. If you need Federal tax forms, they are available at www.irs.gov

Library has Pre-K/Toddler story time for children at 10:30am on Fridays until April 2nd for the winter session and will begin the spring session on April 25th. We enjoy a different themed story each week with a related craft! Registration is recommended by calling or stopping by the Library.

Book discussion group meets on the 2nd Thursday of each month. March 13th at 3pm we are reading <u>Our Missing Hearts</u> by Celeste Ng. Our April Book club will meet at 3pm reading the book <u>Briar Club</u> by Kate Quinn. Come join the discussion and meet new people! We enjoy lively conversation about the book! Call or stop by the Library to reserve your copy of our current book.

Drop in for a <u>St. Patrick's Day</u> take and make craft with a special Scavenger Hunt the week of March 11th-15th. Don't forget to wear something green.

<u>Chair Yoga</u> is continuing the 2nd and 4th Tuesdays at 4pm -- Come join the fun and get fit with Colleen Clark—a certified yoga instructor! Make sure to wear comfortable clothes, and bring a water bottle! Please Sign-up by calling 494-1120 – space is limited.

Fun with Friends with Fired up and Ready to Paint-Wednesday, March 19th at 6:30pm -- Join us at the Library for spring themed ceramics ready for you to paint—many varieties to choose from! Adults and teens welcome to this FREE program—space limited. Sign up by Friday, March 14th by calling us at 585-494-1120 This project is made possible with funds from the Statewide Community Regrant Program, a regrant program of the New York State Council on the Arts with the support of the office of the Governor and the New York State Legislature and administered by GO ART!

go Art!

Join the Bergen Historical Society meeting and presentation at the Library on Thursday April 3rd and May 1st at 7pm--all are welcome! More information to follow.

<u>Fun with Friends</u> — Wednesday - April 2nd at 6:30pm -- We are hosting Laura Jackett at the Library for a special Fun with Friends event!! This is an adult program where you'll have the opportunity to get creative and learn how to make paper. Bring a friend with you and/or you're sure to make a new one here! Sign up is necessary by March 28th—call us at 585-494-1120! Space is limited so sign up soon! This program is made possible with funds from the Statewide Community Regrant Program, a regrant program of the New York State Council on the Arts with support of the office of the Governor and the New York State Legislature and administered by GO Art!

go Art!

Spring Break Happenings!! April 15th- April 19th

Check us out at our webpage under Events or Facebook and Instagram for all the fun things going on @ the Library!

National Library week is April 14th – 19th -- Stop in and take out 3 or more books and have a chance to win a prize!! Everyone invited to participate!

Save the date of **April 23rd** for our annual pre-school concert! Join our smaller patrons at the Bergen Evangelical Presbyterian Church at **9:30am** for music and fun with Meredith as Mamma Goose on the Loose. Children will be swept into an imaginary "storybook world" with songs, dancing and play! No Registration required! Just come join the fun! This project is made possible with funds from the Statewide Community Regrant Program, a regrant program of the New York State Council on the Arts with the support of the office of the Governor and the New York State Legislature and administered by GO ART!

U of R Mobile Mammography Van will be back again on Wednesday April 30th from 9am to 3pm. The Van will be located in the back-parking lot of the Library/ Town of Bergen building. They are taking appointment by calling 1-844-870-0002 or emailing mammovan@urmc.rochester.edu. Schedule your screening appointment now.

Fun with Friends with Lesle Hill on Saturday May 10th at 10:30am – Join us for a creative flower craft! This project is made possible with funds from the Statewide Community Regrant Program, a regrant program of the New York State Council on the Arts with the support of the office of the Governor and the New York State Legislature and administered by GO ART!

Save the Date-- Library book sale will be at the Bergen Park Festival on June 14th. There are audio books, movies, children's books and many bestselling authors. The Library will be closed on June 14th so stop by the tent at the Park Fest! Free Interlibrary loans from any Library in the NIOGA Library system at our catalog www.byronbergenpubliclibrary.org. If you can't find it, please ask! Stop in soon! For more information on our services or programs, please call the Library at 494-1120.

Happy Reading! Nancy Bailey -- Library Manager

From the Bergen Fire Department.....

Bergen Volunteer Fire Department Reflects on 2024 and Looks Ahead to 2025

The Bergen Volunteer Fire Department (BVFD) had a busy 2024, responding to a total of 450 emergency calls. These included fire and EMS (emergency medical service) incidents, as well as mutual aid calls to assist neighboring departments. With 58 active members, the department continues its commitment to serving the community.

As 2025 begins, the department has already answered 36 emergency calls in January alone. Leadership elections have also taken place, with the following individuals stepping into key roles:

• Chief: Kevin Bruton Jr.

• **Deputy Chief:** Garrett Dean

• Assistant Chief: Don Cunningham

• Captain: PJ Cummings

• Lieutenant: Robert MacConnell

• EMS Chief: Kenny Dean

• EMS Lieutenant: Barb Zinter

• Fire Police Captain: Ed Shortt

• President: Mark Swanson

• Vice President: Jessica Best

• Secretary: Donna Van Slyke

• Treasurer: Julie Donofrio

Director: Chuck Dodson

Explorer Program Offers Hands-On Training for Local Youth

BVFD continues to support its Explorer Program, designed for youth who have completed 8th grade and are at least 15 years old. This initiative provides handson experience in firefighting and emergency medical services, including training, ride-alongs, and community outreach.

Participants gain skills in fire safety, emergency response, and equipment operation, preparing them for a potential career in public service or a future role as a volunteer firefighter.



Explorers train 2-3 times per month and have the opportunity to work alongside department members during Monday night training sessions. Later this month, they will be visiting a career fire department in Rochester to further their learning.

If you have a teen that is interested in joining the Explorer Program, or if you'd like more information on becoming a volunteer yourself, contact the BVFD at (585) 494-2100.

Training and Community Safety Initiatives

BVFD prioritizes ongoing training to ensure members are prepared for any emergency. On Monday, February 24, fire and EMS toured the Byron-Bergen School District's facilities to familiarize themselves with building layouts, potential hazards, and emergency access points. These facility tours are conducted regularly throughout the year to enhance response efficiency and community safety, not just at the school, but at other large facilities within our district.

Looking ahead, the department is rolling out a new initiative this spring, offering at least one smoke detector per household to Bergen residents. More details on this program will be announced soon.

The Bergen Volunteer Fire Department remains dedicated to protecting and serving the community through emergency response, training, and public safety initiatives.

From the Desk of Town Historian, Tom Tiefel....

THE SWEET SMELL OF LATE WINTER

As winter draws to a close, the old time tradition of making maple syrup begins in the Northeast part of the country. A practice that goes as far back as the

Iroquois. The sweet aroma of maple syrup would fill the air in many a "sugar bush" during the process of "sugaring off" in nearly every community. Bergen was no exception, and in this article we'll talk about the man who was the best syrup maker in town, Calvin Dean.



Calvin Dean was born on the North Bergen, NY family farm on June 15, 1874. In 1898, 24 year old Calvin decided to try his hand at making maple syrup. He had a small sugar bush on the farm and likely learned the craft from the Reed family relations on his mother's side. Calvin started out with a simple outdoor fieldstone evaporator, and within 10 years time, he built a sugar shack and graduated to a 4 pan wood fired evaporator. It was said he made some of the finest syrup around, and many a schoolchildren would trek deep into the North Bergen forest just to get the chance to dip their finger in the sticky sweet goodness. One of those schoolchildren was Richard "Dick" Sands. He recalls his experience at the Dean Sugarshack in this autobiographical papers saying, "Calvin Dean, a long time resident of our community had a sugarbush and sap house. Our group from the Little Red Schoolhouse was always welcome and each one of us were allowed to dip our fingers into the semifinished product and sample the maple flavored substance. I'm sure our fingers were cleaner for having come through this annual ritual. Anyway, it sure tasted

good and those occasions were among the most memorable of my early years."

Over the years, his operation grew, and by the 1930's its estimated that during its peak operations, Calvin processed over 2000 gallons of sap producing 4-5 gallons of syrup per run. It's said that operations ceased in 1953 just a few years before Calvin's death.



Over time, no one is really sure what happened to the sugar house. Some locals remember

seeing it in the 1970's in a dilapidated state. Not a trace of the building remained except for a section of the

fieldstone and cement evaporator foundation, evaporator fragments, and the rock pile from Calvin clearing the original build site. The site was cleared and the sugar shack was restored to its original splendor in 2023. Calvin Dean's maple syrup is once again being produced and many of the original trees are once again being tapped that



Calvin did so many years ago. If you would like to see more about Calvin Dean's life as a syrup maker, a micro-exhibit will be on display at the Bergen Town Hall from early March through the end of April.

As always, the Historian's office is located at <u>15 S. Lake</u> Ave and if you have any questions or need assistance in research, call me at <u>494-0080</u> and I will be happy to assist you.



Mark your Calanders—Bergen Events...

Genesee County Health Department 2025 Rabies Immunization Clinic

May 15, 2025 4:00—6:30 pm Genesee County Fairgrounds, 5056 East Main St. Batavia, NY For more information call 585 344-2580 ext. 5555

Foodlink Free Food Distribution Bergen Evangelical Presbyterian Church

March 20, April 17, May 15 at 4:00 pm Everyone is welcome, please bring a cart or wagon .

Bergen Methodist Church

Mustard Seed Food Pantry Hours: Open 2nd Thursday of the month from 5:00—8:00pm. Last Saturday of the month from 9:00am -12pm.

> Bergen Evangelical Presbyterian Church 38 S. Lake Avenue, Bergen, NY Invites you to join us for our 2025 Concert Series

All concerts are FREE with a reception following More information at epcbergen.org/concerts

Sunday, March 16, 2025, 6pm: Catherine Caton, harp

Sunday, April 6, 2025, 6pm: George Collichio, guitar

Sunday, May 4, 2025, 6pm: Organ recital featuring students from the Eastman School of Music

Sunday, May 18, 2025, 6pm: Small Ensembles from the Genesee Valley Wind Ensemble

The BBCA Easter Egg Hunt & Lunch with the Easter Bunny! Saturday, April 12 at Hickory Park. Check the BBCA Facebook for more information.





SAVE THE DATE
June 14th Bergen Park Festival
Parade, Car Show
Food Vendors
Craft Vendors
Games Live Music
Fireworks
Fun for the whole family!
Check the BBCA Facebook page for more information.

Bergen Business & Civic Association Upcoming Meeting at the B-B Library 7:00 pm March 17, April 21, May 19

U of R Mobile Mammography Van Wednesday April 30th from 9am to 3pm. They are taking appointments by calling 1-844-870-0002 or emailing mammovan@urmc.rochester.edu.

Schedule your screening appointment now.

Byron Bergen Public Library March 15 at 10:30 am

We'll be starting a new adventure at the Library–Dungeons & Dragons: Star Wars! All ages are welcome as Master Storyteller Jacob Seward leads you in a guided exploration of creative writing and storytelling. Explore the galaxies, experience the Force, and find out what side you will join!? Sign up is appreciated but not mandatory.

This program is made possible with funds from the Statewide Community Regrant Program, a regrant program of the New York State Council on the Arts with support of the office of the Governor and the New York State Legislature and administered by GO

Bergen Evangelical Presbyterian Church Tuesday, April 22 at 10:30 am—Calling all homeschoolers for A Colonial Trade Simulation led by Perry Ground at the Bergen Evangelical Presbyterian Church on Tuesday, April 22nd at 10:30am. This will be a hands-on learning opportunity for students to experience how colonial people traded with Native Americans such as using Beaver Pelts for Beads. This simulation is best suited for students in 4th

March 2025

Sun	Mon	Tue	Wed	Thu	Fri	Sat
						1
2	3	4	5 Bergen Town	6	7	8
9 Bank Saving	10	11 Town Board	12 Bergen Town	13	14	15
16	17 BBCA Meeting at 7pm	18	19 Bergen Town Court 5pm	20	21	22
23	24 Rings Statistis	²⁵	26 Bergen Town	27	28	29
30	31 Town & County Taxes Due					

April 2025							
Sun		Mon	Tue	Wed	Thu	Fri	Sat
Jun			1	2 Bergen Town	3	4	5
6		7	8 Town Board Meeting 7 pm	Court 5pm 9 Bergen Town Court 5pm	10	11	12 Easter Egg Hunt
13		14	15	16 Bergen Town Court 5pm	17	18 Town Offices Closed—Good Friday	19
20		21 BBCA Meet- ng at B-B Li-	22	23 Bergen Town Court 5pm	24	25	26
27		28	29	30 Bergen Town Court 5pm			

May 2025

Sun	Mon	Tue	Wed	Thu	Fri	Sat
				1	2	3
4	5	6	7 Bergen Town Court 5pm	8	9	10
11	12	13 Town Board Meeting 7 pm	14 Bergen Town Court 5pm	15	16	17
18	19 BBCA Meet- ing at B-B Li-	20	21 Bergen Town	22	23	24
25	26 ***** MEMORIAL DAY	27	28 Bergen Town	29	30	31 11